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48th Police Precinct Council Meeting Minutes 
Date: December 19, 2017 

Location: 48th Police Precinct 
Claudette Coles, Law Enforcement Committee Chairperson 

 
 
 

Captain Andre Brown stated the following crime statistics:  

 Overall crime rates have decreased within the 28 day period  

 Burglary rates increased from 8 to 14  

 Shooting rates year to date period rate has decreased 
 
 

He also informed the community that the New York City Police Department has resources 
available if someone is in a domestic violence relationship.  
 
Captain Andre Brown announced that all New York City Police Officers are on social media. 
 
 
 
Rafael Moure representing Councilmember Richie Torres, informed us that the Right to Know 
Act was passed. The Right to Know Act is a legislative package to protect the civil and human 
rights of New Yorkers in everyday encounters with the NYPD by improving transparency and 
accountability. Police Officers will now have business cards to hand out to individuals they 
question, but don’t arrest. He also informed us that taxes can be filed in their offices. Lastly, he 
announced that he will be departing Councilmember Torres’ office by the end of December.  

 
 

The next 48th Police Precinct Council meeting will be held on January 30, 2018 at the 48th Police 
Precinct. If you have any questions or need any additional information, please call (718) 299-
3900. 
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